
Michaelston-y-Fedw Community Council 
 

Minutes of the meeting held at Michaelston-y-Fedw Village Hall 
Wednesday May 2nd 2018 

 
Members Present: 
Councillor Mr G. Davies 
Councillor Mr. D. Schofield 
Councillor Mr. N. Hallett 
Councillor Mr C. Walford 
Councillor Mr. L. Meringolo  
Councillor Mrs. J. Taylor  
Councillor Mr. G. Morgan 
City Councillor Mr. R. White 
City Councillor Mr. T. Suller 
 
5/18/01 – Minutes of the previous meeting 

• The minutes of the April meeting were proposed as correct by Councillor Hallett and 
seconded by Councillor Schofield. 

 
5/18/02 – Matters arising 

• The “20 is plenty” signs are now in place - positive comments have been received 
and more signs have been requested by residents. The council agreed to buy 10 
more signs. 
 

5/18/03 – Police matters 

• The monthly police report was circulated. 
 

5/18/04 – Planning 

• No applications received. 
 
5/18/05 Roads & Rights of Way 

• Water running down Began Road will be reported to Newport Council. 

• Newport Council have replied regarding two items reported in October 2017. The 
reinstatement of road markings and the repair of the Michaelston y Fedw direction 
sign at the bottom of Began Road hill are on the maintenance list, but “Due to 
reduced budgets our maintenance schedules are prioritised on the basis of safety 
critical. Therefore I am unable to confirm when this work is due to be carried out”. 
 

5/18/06 – Correspondence 

• Welsh Government is proposing to exempt community councils from the need to 
appoint a Data Protection Officer as it is considered unnecessarily burdensome. 
However, councils will still need to pay a fee to the Information Commissioner’s 
Office. For this council the fee will be £40pa. 

 
5/18/07 – Finance 

• The first precept payment of £1,233 has been received from Newport Council. 

• A bill of £231.64 from Newport Council for poll cards for last year’s election has been 
paid. 

 
5/18/09 – Chairman’s Business 

• The noticeboard at Bridge Terrace needs repair. Councillor Meringolo will look into 
this. 

• The pads for the defibrillator need to be renewed. Pads will be ordered. 
 

The meeting closed at 8.00 pm 


